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PLEASE SUPPORT THE BUSINESSES WHO SUPPORT OUR SCHOOL 

Farm Orchard Tractors and  

Machinery Sales & Service                             
are your local agents for : 

ACTUAL  TERM  DATES  2024 
TERM 1: 01/02/24 - 12/04/24 TERM 2: 29/04/24 - 05/07/24   TERM 3: 22/07/24 - 27/09/24   TERM 4: 14/10/24 - 17/12/24 

   JAMES AND CARLA WILTON 
    Ph: 021 303 620 or (07) 533 4268 

    Email: jcslurryspreading@gmail.com 

If so, call JC SLURRY SPREADING Ltd. 
Servicing Western Bay of Plenty area. Pumping 

and stirring service 
Capable of pumping up to 900 metres from your pond 
“Offering a personal owner/operator service” 

DO YOU NEED YOUR EFFLUENT POND EMPTIED?  

Phone Dave 0274 955 624 or A/Hrs 07 533 3581 
For all of your 

Window and Door Maintenance 
Glass Repairs – Door Locks — Door Wheels – Window Handles 

Security Doors – Fly Screens  
Replacement Gutters 

 
 
 

4 Te Puke Quarry Road Te Puke 3153   New Zealand  
Ph: 07 573 9107  Fax: 07 5736915  

Email: admin@rrt.co.nz   Website:  www.rrtractors.co.nz 

Fantini Atom 
 Sprayers 

Kiwifruit orchard new development  
Posting  
End assembly  
Ag beam  
Canopy wires 
Fast tracks  
Kiwifruit repairs and maintenance 
Kiwifruit cut outs and removals 
Orchard mowing / mulching/ 
weedspraying  
Rural fencing  
Residential fencing, Retaining walls, 
Decking 

Tim 0277378841 or Dallas 021606304 

 

Available advertisement space  

Please contact the school office to  

list your business advertisement in this space 



 

 

 

School Office:  Phone 533 3731   

Mobile 027 5333731 

Email address: office@pongakawa.school.nz 

Week 11 Term 1 

8th April 2024 

Website 
www.pongakawa.school.nz 

Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/
PongakawaSchoolOfficial 

Pause For Thought 

Teach them to sit with those sitting alone. 

Teach them to be kind. 

Teach them  to offer help. 

Teach them to be a friend to the lonely. 

Teach them to encourage others. 

Teach them to think about other people. 

Teach them to share. 

Teach them to look for the good. 

This is how they will change the world. 

Our  school  bank  account  details  for  any  payments  are:     ASB 12-3407-0007320-00 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
The last week of term. It seems like the weeks have flown by. The 
end of summer to me seems final once we turn the clocks back 
an hour but thank goodness the weather is still great. 
The school has a number of extra students over the next couple 
of days as we welcome back our friends from Yuen Yuen Primary 
School in Hong Kong. This is the first time for some years we have 
been able to have them visit due to Covid restrictions. Students 
from both schools love the interaction and our visitors quickly   
became a part of their new second home. Many thanks to all 
those families who have been able to host the students or the 
teachers at their home. Feedback from them indicates what an 
awesome time they are having and the fantastic hospitality they 
are   receiving.    They   are  making   lifetime  memories   for   
sure. 
As you may be aware the government has begun a review into 
the Education Ministry Property Programme. As a part of this 
they are looking  at  a  number  of  projects   currently  and   we  
have   been included in this review. It seems there is a struggle 
for funding at present and so Ministry employees have to provide 
information which is then evaluated and a ranking with the most 
needy projects at the top. I feel we are well placed to be included 
as there are still major weather tightness issues to be addressed 
in our school. I will give you more feedback when I know more. In 
areas   outside  of   the  review    we  have  now  been  given   the  
greenlight to pursue some of the areas which have been put on 
hold in case it is included in the weather tightness work.  
Confused? I admit it took me a bit to get my head around but   
hopefully   although  money   will   be  tight  we   can  now  move  
forward beginning to upgrade and modernise areas of the school. 
Lastly, Matua Tumanako is looking for the tubes that come inside 
a silage wrap roll. They are perfect for cutting into stick lengths 
for rakau music and not too noisy when they are dropped. If you 
can help please just send them along to school. 
See you  at  end  of  term  assembly  this  Friday  at  1.30pm in the  
Action Centre.  Everyone is welcome. 
Yours in teaching 
Craig Haggo 
Principal 

Middles Camp Fundraising  - Friday 12th April 2024 
Middles students are fundraising for camp and will be offering a pizza, 
Doughnut  and/or juicy for this Friday lunchtime.  
Students will  pre order with CASH  only.  
Please send the money and order to their classroom teachers  

Pizza $5.00 for 2 slices  
gluten free pizza available 
Doughnut (no gluten  free option) $2.00 
Frozen Juicy $2 
Their orders will be delivered to their classroom at lunchtime on Friday 12th 
April 2024. 

Thank  you  for  supporting   the Middles  Students  Camp  Fundraiser 

School Community Swimming Pool Closure 
Please be aware that the heating for the school pool will  

be turned off from tomorrow, Tuesday 9th April 2024 & access  
to the pool will be unavailable from  Friday 12th April 2024. 

Book your  babysitters  and start  thinking about your costumes. 
We   have   an   amazing   number   of   creative   and    incredible  
businesses in our local community.  Sponsoring a table or gifting 
items large or small for our quiz night live or silent auctions is a 
great way to promote and showcase your business across a broad 
range of our community who attend our quiz night each year. 

Please collect your “Yummy” stickers from the individual apples as well as the label from the 
apple bags and hand them into the school office so we can submit them for sports gear.  

Lost Property piles are bigger than before.  There are large amounts of 
clothing, shoes, hats, drink bottles etc  all  waiting on  the rear deck of 
the library to be reunited  with the children they came to school with. 



Hats in Terms 1 & 4 
It is school policy for all children to wear a broad brimmed or 
bucket sun hat or a legionnaire hat every day in Terms 1 and 4 
at Pongakawa School  to  protect  children  from  the  harsh 
ultra-violet rays.  If your child does not have  one  or  forgets  
to  bring  or  wear  it, they  will  be directed to  play under the 
trees at the front of the school.   

The  school  day starts  at  8.45 am  NOT  9.00 am   

It is important that all students  are in class at  this 

time.    

School finishes at 2.55pm with a clean up bell at 

2.45pm.  We have very full schedule for all students 

each day this term so please ensure that they are on 

Upcoming Events Calendar 
04/12/23           End of Term Assembly 1.30pm Action Centre 
05/12/23           Believe Morning Tea 10.00am to 11am Action Centre 
06/12/23           Juniors/Jiddles Christmas Party 
08/12/23           End of Year Assembly 1.00pm Action Centre 
12/12/23            Half day. Last day for students for 2023 
30/01/24           School Stationery for sale in the school library  
             9.00am - 3.00pm 
01/02/24           First day of school Term 1  2024 8.45am 

 

Upcoming Events Calendar 
 10/04/24    Hong Kong Students Departure 
09/04/24     Year 7/8 WBOP Swimming 7.55am departure 
10/04/24      Year 5/6 WBOP Swimming   
11/04/24       Ignite Walk 2.00pm  
12/04/24      End of Term Assembly 1.30pm Action Centre 
12/04/24      Community Pool Access Unavailable after today 
25/04/24     Anzac Day Public Holiday 
29/04/24     First day of school Term 2 2024  
06/05/24 to 08/05/24 Middles Camp at Totara Springs 
13/05/24      Keeping Ourselves Safe Parent Meeting 9.15am 
30/05/24      School Cross Country 
03/06/24      Kings Birthday Public Holiday 
04/06/24      Cross Country Cluster Years 5-8 @ Pongakawa 
22/06/24      Quiz Night—A Night at the Carnival 

Cricket and Rippa Rugby Year 1-8 Term 1 
The season has finished for Rippa and cricket, please hand back 
to the office all school rep shirts asap so that they can be 
cleaned ready for the next sporting code.  

Community Notices 
Homeopathy for beginners. Tuesday nights 6.30-7.45 pm starting 
23 April at the Papamoa Community Centre. A gold coin donation. If 
interested text Amanda on 027 868 1321  also: I am running  an 
afternoon course during the school holidays   for  kids  who  would  
like    to    make    their    own   personal   care   products  /  roll  on  
deodorant / skin cleanser and  cream.   Run  over 2 hours.  Parents  
are  welcome to join in.   Will  need a minimum  of  6  kids to go  
ahead  so would like to see who is interested first.  Text Amanda on 
027 8681321   Amanda  Macrae  Homeopath,  Herbalist, Chemist. 
Director  Email: admin@manutkeherbs.co.nz 
www.manutkeherbs.co.nz 
3/4 Bedroom house to rent required by Pongakawa School  
family. A 3 or 4 bedroom house or farm cottage is required to rent 
for one of our school families. It would ideally be either close to 
Pongakawa School or on/near a school bus run. Phone Bob Tafan 
Ph 0274201569 
Game On.  Come along for some board or card game fun! 
Wednesdays 3.30pm—4.30pm for term 2 starting 1st May 2024 in 
the children’s area at the Te Puke Library.  All Welcome. 
Biosecurity Hunt 
My name is Lisa and I am the Programme and Event Manager for 
TMBC (Tauranga Moana Biosecurity Capital).  We have our annual 
biosecurity hunt taking place now and during the school holi-
days .Families have a  free activity to do these holidays.  There are 
heaps of cool prizes to be won and loads to learn about protecting 
what we love, our home.  If your tamariki are doing great things in 
the biosecurity space, we would love to hear about it and showcase 
it across the region.  Please feel free to share with us!  Nga mihi 
Lisa.  Visit: www.greathunt.co.nz to play online between 5th April & 
5th May 2024. Have you got what it takes to hunt down the “Most 
Wanted’ invasive pests, threats and diseases to protect the Bay of 
Plenty? Lisa Cowan Ph   022 175 8570 lisa@tmbiosecurity.co.nz 

Te Puke Netball interest - Year 1-6 2024 
The netball season is approaching us and we are gathering interest 
for teams from Years 1-6, 2024.  
This season commences Term 2, Week 3, Thursday 16th May. 
We are looking forward to seeing our familiar faces and hopefully 
some new ones. Please read the information  
below.  

NETBALL Years 1-6  
Games are played on a Thursday afternoon at the Te Puke Netball 
Courts/Centre. 
Fees for yr 1- 2 are $40 per child. 
Fees for yr 3-6 are $80 per child. 
We will need coaches and managers for each team - you will be 
required to attend an essential training session. It will be up to you 
if you would like to take training/practice sessions in (morning tea/
lunchtime) or outside of school times.  
The year 1-2 players do not usually have a training session during 
the week as it is more about having fun, developing essential move-
ment and ball skills, with the emphasis on equal participation. 
Teams will not be able to go through/be registered if there is no 
help with coach/manager OR not enough interest in  
playing.  
Years 1-2: playing format: 4 vs 4, game day: 30 minute skills,  
15 minute games at 4:00 pm 
Years 3-4: playing format: 5 vs 5, game day: 15 minute skills,  
4x 8 minute game at 4:00 pm 
Years 5-6: playing format: 6 vs 6, game day: 4x 8 minute games at 
5:15 pm  

YEAR 7-8 Netball 2023 - Tauranga Netball Centre INTEREST  
This is the information that we are able to give at present.  
Grading Date: Saturday 18th May 2024 
Season Begins: Saturday 25th May 2024  
Season Ends: Saturday 31st August 2024 (Expect time changes) 
semi-finals and finals 
Time: Year 7 - 8:00am 
Year 8 - 9: 00am  
(This will depend on what grade we go into eg: if we have more year 
8 players we will be in the year 8 grade) 
Where: Tauranga Netball Centre - Mount Maunganui  
Fees: Approx $80.00 - depending on team numbers, this will 
change 
Uniform: Girls will be provided with a Pongakawa School  
netball dress. They will need to have their hair tied up, nails cut 
short, no jewellery to be worn, correct footwear, and black or white 
thermals/ shorts/underwear underneath.  
Training: To be confirmed 

Basketball Term 2 2024 
Year 1 & 2 - Little League Term 2 (Mondays) 13th May – 1st 
July (6 weeks)  Approx fees: $70 
Year 3 & 4 - (Tuesdays) 14th May – 27th August (14 Weeks) 
Approx fees: $130.00  
Year 5 & 6 - (Fridays) 10th May – 23rd August (13 Weeks) 
Approx fees: $130.00  
Uniform: School singlets will be provided. Black shorts.  
Correct footwear.  Venue: Mercury Baypark, QEYC Court 1 & 
Court 2 and Memorial Hall 
Year 7/8 League Dates: Monday 13th May – 26th August 
2024 (12 weeks) No games 3rd or 24th June 
Fees: Approximately $100.00 - $120.00 
Uniform: School singlets will be provided. Black shorts.  
Correct footwear.  Venue: Mercury Baypark  
Mouth  Guards  are  compulsory  for  all age  groups  except 
Year 1-2 Little  League  players.   The  school does sell  them 
from $6.00 to $8.00 subject to size.  REGISTRATIONS CLOSE 
THIS WEEK.  WE  NEED THESE  FORMS  BACK  ASAP  PLEASE   



 

07   5734014 
027 3871559 

 Your local registered builder, specialising in extensions, 

renovations   and    new   builds.   Call   Jonn   today   on  

Ph  021 222 4004  or  email  jonn@tektonbuilders.co.nz  

  

For Irrigation Ponds / Effluent Ponds / Farm Work 
General Drainage / House Sites 

Contact Stan Keane Ph 027 2467397 A/H 07 533 1958 

 

 
 
 

 

Commercial & Industrial Refrigeration, Electrical &  
Air Conditioning installation and servicing 

Phone: 0274517246 

 


